

TOWN OF WAREHAM Board of Assessors

54 Marion Rd Wareham, Massachusetts 02571

> Telephone: (508) 291-3160 FAX: (508) 291-3167

Steven F. Curry, MAA, Chairman James M. McCahill Priscilla Porter John T. Donahue, MAA Roxanne Lopes

Thursday, April 27, 2017 @ 5:00 pm

Present: Steven Curry, John Donahue, Mike Mc Cahill, Roxanne Lopes, Priscilla Porter and Jacqui Nichols.

Jacqui updated the Board on the events of the office and the completion of the abatements. The PILOT program for the solar field located at the Wareham Fire District was approved at Town Meeting. The posting for Data Collectors for the upcoming summer has been posted. The Verizon settlement has been approved by the State and has been sent to the Towns. The Board requests Town Counsel to review.

The minutes of the April 13, 2017 of the regular and executive session were presented for review; a motion was made by Priscilla Porter and seconded by Roxanne Lopes to accept the minutes of both meetings as presented. The Board voted 3-0-2 to approve with Mike and John abstaining due to their absence.

Statutory exemptions were reviewed and signed by the Board.

Monthly reports were reviewed, discussed and signed.

The next meeting of the Board is May 11, 2017 at 5:00 pm.

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn, the board voted 5-0-0 at 5:15 pm.

I certify that the minutes of this meeting are true and correct to the best of my recollection.

Respectfully

Steven Curry Chairman/Clerk